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Members Present:  M. Bowman, A. Delaney, T. Manuel, G. Quintero, M. Semanoff, N. Vonessen
Members Absent/Excused:  S. Gordon
Guests: T. Crady (4:15), UPC Co-conveners (4:35)- P. Kurgis, B. Fitzgerald, N. Lindsay, L. Schelvan, M. Stark, J. Zink
Members of the Public:  R. Best (student), K. Szpaller (Missoulian Reporter) and 3 others

Communication

· Vice President Tom Crady provided an update on recruitment.  Applications are down this year in part because of the new system that requires a credit card rather than a check.   Applicants have to be more serious.  Changes were made in how treat WUE students and scholarships. He has been working with regression models, so understands how much scholarship is needed to entice students to come to UM given the average Montana income of $46,000. He does not understand why the University is not allowed to award need based scholarships.  International recruitment is barely off the ground.  He was given funding for a position, but not for the actual recruiting operation. He is meeting with the President tomorrow to discuss how to increase enrollment. 
His recruitment budget is the same as last year and he is short on staff.  He would like to offer more individual tours and get faculty in front of students and their families.  He no longer has a point person at Missoula College given the dean’s retirement.   Jennifer Hagen is interested in helping with recruitment. 
· The UPC representatives provided ECOS with a preliminary timeline and the CBA language that addresses discontinuance of programs.  The UPC has been divided into two workgroups.  One will focus on the mission (co-chaired by ASUM President Fitzgerald and Dean Humphries) and the other data (co- chaired by Professor Stark and Dean Kirgis).  The data group will rank programs using quantitative measures and the mission group with identify 4 to 6 areas of excellence.    The goal is to align the investment with the areas of excellence. The UPC is aware of the various flaws in the data and will take this into consideration.  It will also be looking at program review and the APASP narratives. The Units should have an opportunity to respond to the rankings.  There will be a feedback mechanism built into the process.  It is unclear how the Dean’s APASP implementation plans will impact the UPC efforts.  The Deans are meeting next Tuesday to discuss the plans.  The UPC would like to know how the Senate intends to conduct its review and provide input into the recommendations.  It was suggested that the question be asked of the full senate at the next meeting.  
 
Business Items
· Chair Bowman brought up the issue of changes to graduation at the Cabinet meeting.  An email should be sent to senators as a follow-up.  Individual departments are considering doing their own thing.  

· President Bodnar is extending the membership of the UPC to include a Regents Professor and a non-tenured faculty member.  He asked the Regents Professors to decide amongst themselves, but requested a nomination for the non-tenured faculty member from ECOS.  Given more representation from the sciences is needed, ECOS nominated Lauren Fern from Mathematics.  She is also a senator.  She will be contacted to see whether she is willing to serve.  Amy Ratto-Parks (English) and John Fier (Carpentry) were also considered. 

· The Misoulian article gives the impression that ECOS does not support the President.  ECOS also received a letter from a group of faculty with an accusatory tone.  Chair Bowman asked ECOS how it should respond. It was decided that a letter should be sent to clarify the intent, timeline, and facts of the situation.  The inquiry did not originate with the faculty.  The Senate did its due diligence by notifying Legal Counsel.  ECOS did not discuss the issue until after the February Senate meeting.  The intent of the meeting with President Bodnar was to be helpful, not questioning the integrity of the President.  ECOS is supportive of the president.  The misperceptions need to be addressed.  ECOS considers the issue resolved. The faculty that signed on to the letter will be invited to attend ECOS next week.  The role of ECOS is outlined in the bylaws.  Chair Bowman will draft the letter and send it to ECOS for input.  

· Beverly Chin accepted the nomination to the VP of Admin and Finance Search Committee. 

· Two full professors, Andrew Ware- Physics and Mark Kayll-Math, volunteered to serve on the Regents Professor selection committee and were nominated.  Helen Naughton-Economics also volunteered.  However, the notice from the Provost’s Office requires members to be full professors. Two additional members are needed.  Janet Finn- Social Work was nominated and will be contacted.

· ECOS was provided with the various items that will be coming from ASCRC this month.  Members were encouraged to provide comments concerns to the ASCRC Chair, Doug Coffin. He will meet with ECOS next week at 4:30 p.m.  
· Catalog Governing Graduation
· Catalog edit- dual major / dual degree clarification
· Cultural Hardship Absence
· AP Diploma- meeting with AP Coordinator on 2/27
· Hardship withdrawals – meeting with stakeholders on 3/6

· Stacey sent the draft Appeal Policy for members to review.  There was not time for discussion. 



Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 5:20 p.m.

